June 30, 2023

Dear Council members,

I am writing to you today regarding our 2nd Dwelling application that we have submitted to you for your review.

We purchased this property with our daughter and her husband so that we could live comfortable here in Chemainus together. It was a way for our daughter and son in law to purchase a home and us to retire. Having our family close by would be a huge help to us as we grow older.

You can imagine our surprise when we discovered that we legally could not have the 2nd dwelling, and this is why we are presenting our application to have this property amended.

If you agree to approve us, we will apply for a building permit to complete the necessary updates needed to bring our suite about the garage up to code.

We love the area and look forward to making this our forever home.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out to us.

Sincerely,

Lori & Allen Felker